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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

In preparation for the building of a new playground at Cammeray Public School, we are 
conducting soil sampling on Saturday 31 August 2024. 

Testing will involve removing small amounts of soil from the ground in the north-east corner 
of the school grounds, near the existing playground equipment. That soil will then be taken 
away for testing, out of an abundance of caution, to determine if it contains traces of 
asbestos. 

All work will be done outside of school hours, in accordance with work, health and safety laws 
and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures, 
including air monitoring, will be in place while work is being done. All work will be completed 
by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists in 
strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines.   

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
We will keep the community updated.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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